
Wesley Memorial United Methodist Church
High Point, North Carolina August 2016

The HeartBeat
Volume 24 No. 7

What’s Inside         Children’s Ministry ~ pg 2       Student News ~ pg 3       Adults ~ pg 4       Missions ~ pg 4-5
            Music ~ pg 6        Congregational Care ~ pg 7        WMS ~ pg 8        Celebrations ~ pg 10                                              

Trucks, Bikes, and Mics
Join us August 28 at 3 pm for an afternoon filled 
with delicious food, loads of fun, live music, and an 
opportunity to serve those experiencing hunger! 
Let’s kick-off the year and celebrate the end of sum-
mer!

We’ll start the afternoon in the Fellowship Hall and 
pack 30,000 meals for children and families around 
the world with Stop Hunger Now. Once we finish 
packing meals around 4:30 pm, everyone can head 
outside to inflatables, games, and a ‘slow bike race’ 
in the front circle-how slow can you cross the finish 
line? Bring your bike and face off against your small 
group, or cheer on your children. We’ll have tables 
and chairs set-up, or bring your lawn chair and enjoy 

the afternoon with live music by Keith Byrd and 
friends!

Mark your calendars and invite your friends. You 
won’t want to miss this! Register at wesleymemorial.
org.

•	 3:00 pm-Stop Hunger Now meal packing event 
in Dining Hall

•	 4:30 pm-Slow Bike Race, games, inflatables, food 
trucks & live music

•	 6:00 pm-Family Bike Ride (optional) in Emery-
wood neighborhood and/or Greenway led by 
Don & Carolyn Shaw



Children’s Ministry... VBS...

Contact: Debbie Foust
Director of Children’s Ministries
336-812-4804
dfoust@wesleymemorial.org
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Blessing of School Back Packs
Children are invited to bring their school back packs 
to Sunday school August 14 or 21. At the beginning 
of Sunday school they will be blessed and a special 
“keepsake” will be attached to each back pack for 
the children to have a reminder that the church will 
be praying for them during the school year. 

Move Up Sunday 
Sunday, August 28, 9:45 in the Dining Hall
Dan the Animal Man: Creatures of  Creation 
An exciting day is planned for Move up Sunday be-
ginning with a visit from “Dan the Animal Man” who 
will share with us the unique characteristics of God's 
amazing creatures. He will bring with him some 
wonderful creatures for everyone to see and experi-
ence. Everyone is invited.

Bible Sunday-September 18
During the 11 am worship service we will present 
Bibles to the rising third grade class. These Bibles are 
a gift from the Covington and Millis families. A letter 
will be sent to the parents of each rising 3rd Grader 
with information. If you have questions about the 
presentation please contact Debbie Foust or Melissa 
Coley at mcoley@wesleymemorial.org.

Children’s Ministry Summer Mission Project 
School Supplies for Fairview & Oak Hill Elementary 
Help us provid needed school supplies for students 
this fall. Here is a list of specific School Supplies 
needed:  

Pencils regular size and “fat” pencils for kindergarten 
Colored pencils 
2 pocket folders 
Spiral notebooks 
Boxes of tissues 

Markers

Please place supplies in the collection bins at each 
worship space and in the Office Foyer.  We are col-
lecting items through August 21.

We raised $1,302 
for the VBS 

Mission Project 
which will help 

repair and reno-
vate 3 homes.

Parents and 
Grandparents 

joined us for our 
closing program 

on Thursday.

We learned lots 
of new songs and 
made new friends



Student News...
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Carowinds-August 11
Cost $34
Don't wait to register! Deadline for tickets has been 
extended to August 8!
 

We will meet in front of church NO LATER than 8 
am and spend the day showing Steven the ropes at 
Carowinds! You'll also need money for lunch, dinner, 
drinks and souvenirs. We'll get back to the church 
around 11:30 pm. We will call parents when we get 
close. We will need new medical/behavior forms on 
this trip. Contact Melissa at mcoley@wesleymemori-
al.org or 336-812-4806 if you plan to attend. Contact 
Steven at snelson@wesleymemorial.org or 336-812-
4812 if you have any questions about the trip.

6th Grade Lock-In
Please join us for our annual 6th Grade Lock-In that 
will take place at 7 pm on Friday, August 19 until 9 
am on Saturday, August 20. This is a great event to 
welcome our new 6th graders and their families into 
the Student Ministries at Wesley Memorial UMC.

This event is FREE for all rising 6th graders! This 
year’s lock-in will be filled with lots of fun and new 
adventures! An information letter will be sent to 
parents with further details. We can’t wait to see you 
at the church Friday, August 19 at 7 pm. If you have 
questions about this event please contact Steven at 
snelson@wesleymemorial.org.

On the Horizon
Students and Families please mark your calendars 
for these upcoming Student Ministry Events:
Promotion Sunday-August 28, 2016 at 9:45 am
Trucks, Bikes & Mics- August 28, 2016 from 3-6 pm
Crop Walk- September 25, 2016 at 4 pm

I would like to take the opportunity to say thank 
you from me and my family! We have thorougly 
enjoyed meeting so many awesome students, lead-
ers, and families! You all have certainly made us feel 
welcomed and loved our first few weeks here in 
High Point. We look forward to many more rounds 
of putt-putt, fellowship over meals and opportuni-
ties to grow in our relationships with Jesus! 

Much Love,
Steven, Jessica, and Avery Grace Nelson

VBS
Lunch

Cookout
Putt Putt

Sunday
School

Fairview Sandwich Lunch Packing

Ward Street VBS Prep



4
for our Adults...

Contact: Rev. Erin Beall
Associate Pastor for Adult Spiritual 
Formation and Contemporary Worship 
336-812-4815
ebeall@wesleymemorial.org

All summer long, small groups 
have gathered to discuss kidnap-
ping, hurricanes, and violence-
all themes in our summer book, 
The Feathered Bone by Julie 
Cantrell! 

On Thursday, August 18 at 5:30 
pm, Wesley memorial is excited 
to host a final dinner and discussion on the book. 
Whether you've been involved in discussion groups 
so far or not, you are welcome-- please join us! Pas-
tors will discuss their reactions, we will have a Q&A, 
and a special guest will talk to us about how the 
issues in the book relate to us here in High Point. 
Call the front desk today to reserve your seat at this 
catered dinner (free, donations welcome)!

United Methodist Women
UMW Western NC Conference, 43rd annual 
celebration, Sept 9-11, Lake Junaluska. Keynote 
speaker is Ebony Cody-Diaz, UMW National Staff, 
speaking on “A Fresh Wind Blowing.”  Registration 
fee is $15. Complete info at www.wnccumw.org. 
Our conference, Northern Piedmont, will act as 
hostess for this event. 

Sundaes on Sunday, BBQ and Ice Cream fund-
raiser for The Wesley School Scholarship Fund. 
Sunday, September 11, sponsored by the Wesley 
Memorial UMW. Tickets go on SALE this month 
and are available through the church office and 
The Wesley School office. See the ad on page 9 for 
details. Please support The Wesley School and the 
UMW. 

UMW Board Meeting Monday, August 15, 10:30 
am in the Small Dining Room. 

UMW Northern Piedmont District Annual Meet-
ing, Saturday, September 24. Details soon. 

Circles will not met in August. 

Read about Emily Robbian’s recent mission trip 
to Honduras
During the week of June 20-27, I served on a 
mission team in partnership with Carolina Cross 
Connection and First United Methodist Church in 
Salisbury, NC, in San Pedro Sula and Peña Blanca, 
Honduras. We worked in an orphanage and a facil-
ity for adults with special needs.  At an orphanage 
called Hogar Esperanza, we served by building a 
garden and garden beds for the children there, 
so that they could grow their own food. Our days 
consisted of waking up very early, eating breakfast, 
an hour and a half bumpy ride to the orphanage 
to build garden beds. My favorite part was play-
ing fútbol (soccer). The children loved soccer and 
everything about the game, such as running and 
trickery. No one cared about getting dirty because 
we were having fun. Another part of our week was 
spent leading a vacation bible school called Refu-
gio. The children who attended were from orphan-
ages in San Pedro and the surrounding area. There 
were around 100 kids staying with us at camp. We 
worshipped, had small groups, and played games. I 
was proud that my team placed third in the soccer 
tournament.
 
God truly opened my eyes to what was out there 
besides the United States. Our theme for the week 
was “Kingdom Come.” The theme was the driving 
force behind the experience of the majority of our 
team. It didn’t matter that we were rich or poor, 
had a different education than them, and they 
had better food than the United States- we are all 
in the body of Christ as believers. We are all called 
home to his kingdom. One thing that I have come 
to recognize from being a missionary is that I was 
called to go and serve those people, but in reality, 
I was called to go and see how God is working in 
their lives and to listen and experience the humility 
of people living in poverty. Thank you very much 
for your prayers, your gifts, and your faithfulness to 
serve in the United States and beyond.
				  
				                ~Emily Robbian

Mission and Community Impact...
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Contact: Rev. Al Ward
Senior Pastor
336-812-4808
award@wesleymemorial.org

Mission and Community Impact...
Minivan Needed
Wheels4Hope needs gently used minivans. They 
have several clients with small children 
and a minivan would be ideal for 
them. If you have a minivan 
that you no longer need and 
would be willing to donate it to a worthy cause, 
please call 336-355-9130 or visit www.wheels4hope.
org. Wheels4Hope is a non-profit ministry that 
serves the people of the Triad by placing used ve-
hicles with individuals and families in need. They are 
one of the “partner ministries” that Wesley Memorial 
supports in our effort to be the hands and voice of 
Christ to those in need.

Crop Walk
The annual High Point 
Crop Walk will be held 
on Sunday, September 
25. We will have more 
details later, but for the 
moment we are trying to sign-up walkers for Team 
Wesley Memorial. If you wish to be part of our team, 
you may register at the Front Desk.

Henderson Settlement
The Prayer Shawl Ministry made 17 baby blankets 
and 30 baby hats for the Henderson Settlement. 

The Wesley Memorial Mission Team (Mike Hedrick, 
Dwight Steed, George McLarty, Buddy Wilson, Alex 
Cook and Jim Holcomb) returned from a week at 
Henderson Settlement in Frakes, KY. The pictures 
below show them working on the house they were 
renovating. They also delivered the blankets and 
caps the Prayer Shawl Ministry made (pictured 
above). These members of Wesley Memorial are 
literally “serving as the hands of Christ.”
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Music...

Contact: Anne Carroll
Director of Music Ministries
336-812-4816
acarroll@wesleymemorial.org

All summer the Chancel Choir has been preparing 
Sunday anthems as well as beautiful music for fall, 
Advent and Christmas. Wesley Memorial is blessed 
with the support of a staff and a budget  which 
provides for special Sundays when the choir can 
be accompanied by orchestras large and small; for 
example, on September 18, 2016...harp, flute and 
oboe; November 6, 2016...a brass choir; and on 
December 4, 2016 a string quartet. We hope that 
our music praises and glorifies God and blesses the 
congregation. 

Throughout the summer the choir has taken time 
out for fellowship:  in June we had fresh baked cook-
ies after rehearsal; in July ice cream sundaes and the 
August treat will remain a secret.  

We are grateful to our Handbell Quartet, Carolyn 
Shaw, Cindy Webb, Kindra Ingram and Carol Huff, 
who played for worship at the traditional 8:30 and 
11 am services on July 31. 
 
Schedules are prepared for Men’s Choir, Women’s 
Choir, Chancel Bells, Wesley Ringers, Children’s Mu-
sic and Youth Handbells.  Stay tuned to the Septem-
ber HeartBeat for details. 

Anthem Angels purchase anthems for the music 
library to memorialize or honor a special friend or 
loved one.  If you are interested in becoming an 
Anthem Angel, please contact Anne Carroll for a list 
of anthems from which to choose.  

Choir Ice Cream Social
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Contact: Rev. Jared Stine
Associate Pastor for Congregational Care
336-812-4813
jstine@wesleymemorial.org

SAVE THE DATES

 

Hold these dates on your calendar and watch for 
details.

•	 Ward Street Mission VBS, August 1-4.
•	 Dinner and Conversation about Feathered 

Bone, August 18.
•	 Back by popular demand will be Trucks, Mics 

and Bikes on August 28.
•	 UMW Barbecue benefiting the Wesley Me-

morial School Rainbow Scholarship Fund, 
September 11.

•	 Mid-week Communion and Wednesday Din-
ner resumes September 14.

•	 Bible Sunday (presentation of Bibles to 3rd 
graders), September 18.

•	 Bible Study Lunch resumes September 21.
•	 Crop Walk, September 25.

Congregational Care...Meet the Bishop...

Meet Bishop Paul Leeland
Bishop Paul Leeland, current-
ly serving in the Alabama-
West Florida Conference, has 
been assigned to the Western 
North Carolina Conference 
by the Southeastern Juris-
diction Committee on Episco-
pacy effective September 1.

Bishop Leeland, 67, is originally from North Carolina 
and a graduate of North Carolina Wesleyan Col-
lege, Duke Divinity School, and North Carolina State 
University. Before his election to the episcopacy in 
2008, he was a pastor, district superintendent, and 
assistant to the Bishop in the North Carolina Confer-
ence. 

In 1968, Janet Elaine Dowell and Paul Lee Leeland 
were married. They have three married children: 
Rebekah, Nora and Paul Andrew and six grandchil-
dren.

Bishop Leeland will succeed Bishop Larry Goodpas-
ter, who retires on August 31, 2016. 

Contact: Rev. Al Ward
Senior Pastor
336-812-4808
award@wesleymemorial.org

Interested in learning more about Wesley Memo-
rial?
Join Rev. Jared Stine for Wesley Memorial 101 on 
Sunday mornings in August to learn more about 
membership. Ask questions while meeting other 
folks new to our church. This two part class will be 
held August 7 & 14 at 9:45 am in the Circle View 
Room. Contact Jared Stine to register and learn 
more: 336-812-4813 jstine@wesleymemorial.org.

Join us at the Furniture City Classic for Worship
The Evangelism & Hospitality team will once again 
help to lead worship for soccer families at the Furni-
ture City Classic Tournament on Sunday, August 21 
at 7:15 am. Join us to help offer Christian hospitality 
and kindness to families visiting our city! Contact 
Jared Stine at jstine@wesleymemorial.org to learn 
more.

Financial Peace University starts soon!
What is Financial Peace University? We all need 
a plan for our money. Financial Peace University 
(FPU) is that plan! It teaches God's ways of handling 
money. Through video teaching, class discussions 
and interactive small group activities, FPU presents 
biblical, practical steps to get from where you are to 
where you've dreamed you could be. Don’t be em-
barrassed - say as much or as little as you want. This 
plan will show you how to honor God by getting 
rid of debt, managing your money, spending and 
saving wisely, and more. The average family pays off     
$5,300 in debt and saves $2,700 in the first 90 days! 

Learn more at our free preview night on Wednes-
day, August 31! Classes will be Wednesday evenings 
from 6:30-8:30 pm, September 14 through Novem-
ber 9. Registration is required in advance. Childcare 
available if requested. Contact Jared Stine at jstine@
wesleymemorial.org to learn more.
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Administration...

Contact: Susan Sumpter
Director of Wesley Memorial School
336-884-4232
ssumpter@wesleymemorial.org

Wesley Memorial School~Proudly Opening our 
53rd year!
Look no further...IT’S RIGHT HERE!  Few spaces 
remain, and we want to see one of those spaces 
filled by YOUR special little one!  Call Susan Sumpter 
or Susan Kelley to schedule a tour, 336-884-4232.  
Bring your child & watch his/her eyes light up! 
Explore our website and Facebook page to dis-
cover the Wesley difference in Nursery, Preschool 
and Kindergarten education: www.wesleymemori-
alschool.org. Lunch Bunch, Enrichment Specials & 
Extend-the-Day provide options for moms & dads 
to design a program perfectly suited to meet their 
child’s needs.  Classroom Shutterfly Sites provide a 
secure and comprehensive way for teachers to share 
information with parents on-line, including:  lesson 
plans, teacher blogs, calendar, volunteer signups, 
family contact information, homework projects, and 
photos of class events.

Daily Schedule: 
NURSERY: Infants, Toddlers & Twos		                9-12 noon
PRESCHOOL:  Threes & Pre-Kgt Fours                                9-12 noon

 “Lunch Bunch” Wednesday until 1 pm
KINDERGARTEN:  Fives			                          9-1 pm
Extend-the-Day Program:			 

Before School, 8-9 am
           or (Parents may choose one for a 4-hr day)	

Ater School, 12-1 pm

IMPORTANT OPENING DATES!
Mon, August 15	                Preschool & Kindergarten Staff Return
Weds, August 17	                Nursery Staff Return &”Welcome Back 

 Breakfast” for total staff
Tues, August 23	                PARENT NIGHT, families of ALL age-

levels, 7 pm
August 22 week	               Student ORIENTATIONS (teachers call to 

schedule)
Weds, August 24	               Kindergarten Fives Orientation Day, 9 

am
Thurs, August 25	               OPENING DAY OF PRESCHOOL & KGT!
August 29 week	               OPENING DAYS for Infants, Toddlers, 2’s!
Sun, September 11          “Sundaes On Sunday” BBQ Fundraiser

Playground News!
Thanks to special gift donations designated for 
Playground, WMS has been able to update the 
playgrounds with several new pieces that could not 
be purchased during Phase 1.  Come see “The Peak” 
Rock Climber, Mushroom Steppers, and Nature 
Zone on Level #3!  A beautiful park bench has also 
been given by Jerry and Louella Stinson.  On Level 
#2, the existing stone house is undergoing “add-on 
features” to enhance play opportunities.  Big thanks 
to our Wesley 100 Men for providing construction.  
A Timberlake Playhouse is also new.  New play-
ground pieces are appropriate for children ages 2-5 
yrs.  Kid’s Cushioning Mulch will be added to all 4 
playground areas just before fall-making our out-
door areas fully “playground ready” for the opening 
of school. Come out and play!

FANTASTIC Memories from the Summer of 2016!
Summer Enrichment (Nursery and Preschool)
Our youngers enjoyed “worm 
relays” and hillside rolling on Field 
Day; bouncy houses, bat caves 
with flashlights, skipping through 
water sprinklers, and a live-animal
petting zoo.  What a surprise to 
discover “dinosaur bones” at our 
Wesley Memorial dig-site!

Fun In The Son Camp (Elementary)
Older campers enjoyed weekly 
travel adventures, including 
Dan Nicholas Park in Salisbury, 
Durham Life & Science Museum, 
Splash Pad at Tanglewood, and 
Charlotte Motor Speedway!  FITS 
attended church Music Camp & VBS weeks; assisted 
with the Fairview Food Back Pack program.  Com-
bined with weekly swims and gymnastics-what a 
great summer!
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Contact: Scott Howell
Director of Administration and Finance
336-812-4800
showell@wesleymemorial.org

Administration...

STAY ON TRACK
In July, we mailed out pledge statements to all who 
formally pledged their financial support to Wesley 
Memorial in 2016.  The statements reflected pay-
ments received on 2016 (and previous year) pledges 
between January 1 and June 30.   We did this for 
two reasons: 1) to help you faithfully live into your 
commitment to your church and 2) to ensure our 
records and your records are in sync.  If you have not 
already done so, please take a minute to review your 
statement to ensure its accuracy.

Ideally, at the end of June 
50% of your annual pledge 
would have been paid.  If 
you are on track, GREAT!  
Thank you for your regular

support.  If you are running a little behind, NO 
PROBLEM!  As you are able, please try to bring your 
pledge up to date at your earliest convenience.  We 
also realize that some of you pay your pledge at the 
end of the year.  We are grateful for your generosity 
and look forward to receiving your pledge payment 
as is your custom.

Almost 98% of Wesley Memorial’s day-to-day minis-
try expenses (mission grants, salaries, utilities, etc.) 
is funded by the generous pledge commitments of 
our members and friends.  Your faithful and contin-
ued payments on these pledges allow us to joyfully 
live into our purpose of “making and sustaining 
spiritually healthy followers of Jesus Christ who live 
in ways that transform the world.”  Thank you for 
playing such an important role in our world’s trans-
formation. 

If you have any questions about your pledge state-
ment OR if you would like to make a financial 
pledge for the remainder of 2016, please contact 
Deanie Simmons at 336-812-4801 OR dsimmons@
wesleymemorial.org

Sundaes on Sunday
BBQ Lunch and Ice Cream

Sunday, September 11
11 am - 1:30 pm

Fellowship Hall

Adults $10
Children $5
(10 and under)

Tickets on sale
August 24!

Meal includes:
BBQ, Baked Beans, Slaw, 
Chips and Ice Cream Sundaes

� is event is 
sponsored by 
the UMW to 

bene� t :

� e Wesley 
Memorial

School
 Scholarship 

Fund



Special Delivery...

Lawrence & Abbey Pritchett wel-
comed Lucy Claire into their family 
on July 29, 2016. 

We would like to announce all new babies born into our church fam-
ily as well as baptisms and weddings in the HeartBeat each month.  
Please notify Debbie Foust, Director of Children’s Ministry, with any 
new arrivals or adoptions and Dr. Al Ward with wedding information to 
be included.

Celebrations...

Weddings...

Congratulations to Kelly Scott Tucker 
and David Lee Entsminger who were 
married July 30, 2016.

Phil Dixon and Trent & Meredith 
Nelson joined Sunday, July 31. 

Welcome, New Members!
Please extend a warm Wesley 
Memorial welcome to our new 
members who joined the church 
recently!
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IN HONOR OF: 
Hayden McKenzie: Bootsy Tucker
Martha Lassiter Meredith (on her 95th Birth-
day): Chase & Gail Lassiter
Jim & Betty Royal: Chase & Gail Lassiter
Tom & Debbie Smothers: David Adams
Jerry & Louella Stinson: Sandra Marsh

We had so many memorials in June we 
had more than a page! Honorariums 
are on this page and memorials are on 
the next page.

Carol Fitzgerald, wife of Bernard Fitzgerald (pas-
tor 1970-1979) died on July 24, 2016. We extend 
our sympathy to the Fitzgerald family. Dr. Fitzger-
ald’s address is:

3800 Shamrock Drive
Charlotte, NC  28215
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We Remember and Honor Our Loved Ones
Gifts given through June 2016

Our Church Family...

In Memoriam
Lillian Craig Poe	  July 5
Claryce Osborne Norman 	 July 6
Carolyn Johnston Brady 	 July 6
William Dudley Moore Sr. 	 July 10
James Henry Dowdy 	 July 12
Robert (Bob) Alan Rule 	 July 16

IN MEMORY OF:
Melvin Hayes Amos: Martha Alexander, Margaret Fon-
tana
Patricia Anderson: Bill Anderson
Dorothy Bishop (Sister of Edna McConnell): Gaston 
Penry, Sarah Woollen
Carolyn J. Brady: Raymond & Liz Rogers, Samuel Ruther-
ford, Evon & Scott Tims
Andrew Coleman: Sarah Woollen
Doris Ann Dowdy (Mother of Dee Dowdy): Gaston 
Penry
James Henry Dowdy: Jim & Kay Snow
Edith Dozier: Sandra Marsh
Joseph Andrew Dyer (Nephew of Darren Dyer): Ray-
mond & Liz Rogers
Virginia Gibson Griffith: Mr. & Mrs. Gardelle Lewis, Jr., 
Rebecca Shuford
William Lucius Harriss: Sandra Marsh, Gaston Penry, Viv-
ian Penry, Sarah Woollen
Carter D. Ingram: Sandra Marsh
Fred Perry Ingram, III: Sandra Marsh, Sarah Woollen
Fred Ingram Jones: Sarah Woollen
Janice Gill Isenhower: Sarah Woollen
Lyles Hoover Kearns: Jim & Peggy Abernathy, Chet & 
Carolyn Allen, Anne & Norman Andrews, Sonny & Joyce 
Belcher, Tom & Frank, Charles & Sandy Belcher & Stacey, 
Jean Parrott, Valinda & Bruce Dickerson, Linda Cash, 
Carolyn Corbett, Lucille Duncan, Kenneth Geddie, Jr., 
The Honorable James B. Hunt, Jr., Joyce & Ken Ingram, 
Dr. & Mrs. George Joyce, Gene & Jane Kester, Jim & Cathy 
Kimel, Bart & Barbra Lassiter, Lillian Lovings, Harold 
& Betty Martin, Dusty & Kay Maynard, Mr. & Mrs. Ray 
Montgomery, Karen Odom, Raymond & Liz Rogers, June 
Safrit, Joan Samet, Susan & Jerry Schwartz, Willie Taylor, 
Bootsy Tucker, Stanford & Carole Turner, Whitney Grove 
Vanderwerff, Dorothy Walker, Mr. & Mrs. Homer Watkins, 
III, David Williams, Plato & Dixie Wilson
Ronald A. Koonts: Chris Koonts & Kathy Koonts
David Terry Miller (Father of Chad Miller): Sarah Wool-
len
Claryce Osborne Norman: Jeanne Cross, Shirley Duncan, 
Raymond & Liz Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. James Snow
Geanie Hamm Pickard (Mother of Kim Brown): Gaston 
Penry
William Edgar Poovey, Jr.: Cyrus Brooks, Jr., Bettye 
Packer, Gaston Penry
Zach Priddy: Sandra Marsh
Virginia Berry Rives: Lillian Kimrey, Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 
McAllister, Mrs. John Twisdale

Virginia Lassiter Royal (Mother of Jim Royal): Lillian 
Kimrey, Chase & Gail Lassiter, Harold & Betty Martin, Jim 
& Sheryl Williamson
Allison Reaves Russell: Gaston Penry, Susan & Matt Weis
Johnny Schultheiss (Husband of Tish Schultheiss): 
Anne & Norman Andrews, Dr. John & Louise Campbell, 
Chancel Choir, Lucille Duncan, Frances Ingram, Buck & 
Nan Kester, Jane McInnis, John Peeler, Raymond & Liz 
Rogers, Bootsy Tucker, Sarah Woollen
Jackie Carr Thomas: Sandra Marsh
Etta Lee Lineberry Wall: Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Clinard, Mar-
tha Hayworth
Colby Walton, Jr.: Sandra Marsh
Nathalie Davis Wood: Janie & Bob Bass, Chuck & Bert 
Wood, Sarah Woollen
Mary Louise Toler Zimmerman: Dr. & Mrs. George Joyce, 
Sandra Marsh, Sarah Woollen

IN SYMPATHY OF: 
The family of Lillian Craig Poe in her death on July 5, 
2016.
The family of Claryce Osborne Norman in her death on 
July 6, 2016.
The family of Carolyn Johnston Brady in her death on 
July 6, 2016.
Carolyn (Don) & Lucas Shaw, Dudley Moore Jr. & Allison 
Grimm in the death of their father and grandfather; Wil-
liam Dudley Moore Sr. on July 10, 2016.
James Lee Dowdy III and family in the death of his 
grandfather; James Henry Dowdy on July 12, 2016.
Bee Rule and family in the death of her husband; Robert 
(Bob) Alan Rule on July 16, 2016.
Susan Sumpter and family in the death of her mother; 
Marguerite (Meg) McGeogh on July 17, 2016.
Ashley Womble and family in the death of her father; 
Raymond Donald Taylor on July 27, 2016.
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Wednesday Dinners are prepared by our fabulous 
Holy Chefs from Wesley 100. Seating begins at 5:30 
pm in the Dining Hall. The price is only $6 for adults, 
$3 for youth 14-18 and free for those under 14.

Mid-Week Communion, led by Rev. Jared Stine, 
begins at 11 am in the Chapel. 
			   Bible Study Lunch, led by 

Dr. Al Ward, begins at 12 
noon in the Dining Hall. Meal 
includes: Soup, Sandwich, 
Dessert, Tea or Water.  Bring 
your own lunch or make a 
reservation by Monday at 4:30 
pm for the $5 catered lunch.  
All are invited!

Bible Study

Mid-week Communion and Wednesday Night 
Dinner will resume September 14.  Bible 
Study Lunch will resume September 21.

The deadline for article 
submission for the Sep-
tember issue of the Heart-

Beat will be August 11. To 
submit information for the 
HeartBeat contact:  Melissa 

Coley at  mcoley@wesleyme-
morial.org.


